CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING – 14TH MARCH, 2005.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Devine



K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink, A. Westwood and 

M. Willetts.

· Record of the meeting held on 7th March, 2005 – noted

· New Data Centre – acceptance of the tender of Central Power Services in the sum of £209,911, removal of the servers from the Computer Centre in order to provide additional office accommodation, creation of a Data Centre at Crompton House for Business Continuity Services, together with a generator and UPS (Uninterruptible Power Supply)

· Sundry Debtor Accounts – approval to write-off £49,835.19 relating to 60 cases

· Electricity Supply to Public Lighting – approval to the tender from Scottish and Southern Energy amounting to £666,934.64

· Electricity Supply to over 100Kw – approval to accept the tender of Eon Energy for the following sites

Turnpike House

Hope High School

Buile Hill High School

Irlam and Cadishead High School

Swinton High School

Moorside High School

St. Ambrose Barlow High School

Civic Centre

Minerva House,

and to accept the tender of Scottish Power for the following sites


Walkden High School

Wentworth High School


Ninian Gardens


Harrop Fold High School


Clarendon Recreation Centre


Lancastrian Hall


All Hallows RC High School

Cannon Williamson High School

· VER application – approved

· Law and Admin Monthly Update:-

· Legal Services

· Land and Property Team over £13m of capital receipts

· Crime and Disorder – ASBO target achieved

· Land Charges – still below target due to staffing problems in other directorates

· Copy Print Services – looking to do work for some of the Council’s partners

· Councillor Hinds to e-mail Ian Sheard congratulating him on the outcome of the Manchester Salford Inner Relief Route hearing

· Proposals for capital expenditure – following proposal approved

· Cadishead Way Stage 2 – Payment of Contractors share -£250,000

· Traffic signal and junction improvement at Great Cheetham Street East and Leicester Road - £77,000

· Additional Rail Track incursion works, Swinton- £17,000

· Acquisition of Crescent Police Station - £1,565,000

